UNITED STATES GOVERN LAT

DE RTMENT OF JUSTICE

## Memorandum

TO

Mr. Barefoot Sanders

March 28, 1967

FROM

Fred M. Vinson, Jr.

Assistant Attorney General

Criminal Division

Assassination of President John Fitzgerald

Kennedy, Dallas, Texas

November 22, 1963

It is our understanding that all public mail concerned with the assassination of President Kennedy has previously been answered by the Office of Legal Counsel. Because the Criminal Division is now engaged in a critical evaluation of the current investigation of the assassination that is being conducted in New Orleans, we suggest that responsibility for the correspondence regarding the assassination and the inquiries be divided, so that the Office of Legal Counsel continue to handle public mail concerned with matters other than the New Orleans investigation, and that the Criminal Division handle public mail concerned with that inquiry.

,cc: Mr. Frank Wozencraft, AAG, OLC